
Worthen with Shelve, FP 64 Extinguishment Confirmation Notice 

NOTICE OF CONFIRMATION OF PUBLIC PATH EXTINGUISHMENT AND  
DEFINITIVE MAP AND STATEMENT MODIFICATION ORDER 

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 
WILDLIFE AND COUNTRYSIDE ACT 1981 

THE SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL (FOOTPATH 64, PARISH OF  
WORTHEN WITH SHELVE) PUBLIC PATH EXTINGUISHMENT ORDER 2019 

On 7th March 2024, The Shropshire Council (the “Council”) confirmed the above-named 
order made under section 118 of the Highways Act 1980 and section 53 A (2) of the Wildlife 
and Countryside Act 1981.   
The effect of the order as confirmed is to extinguish; 

the full width of Footpath 64 Worthen with Shelve to be extinguished from point A on 
the Order Map (SJ 3008 0434), running in a general north easterly direction crossing 
Weston Brook and then following a woodland and scrub field margin of a pasture 
field.  It continues as a field edge path to join Footpath 65 at point B on the Order 
Map (SJ 3046 0460); a total distance of approximately 490 metres. 

A copy of the order as confirmed and the order map have been placed and may be seen on
the Council’s website at https://shropshire.gov.uk/outdoor-partnerships/countryside-access-
and-public-rights-of-way/current-public-path-orders/ or obtained free of charge via 
outdoor.recreation@shropshire.gov.uk

The order comes into force on 7th March 2024; but if a person aggrieved by the order wants 
to question its validity, or that of any provision contained in it, on the ground that it is not 
within the powers of the Highways Act 1980, as amended, or on the ground that any 
requirement of the Act, as amended, or any regulation made under the Act has not been 
complied with in relation to the order, he or she may, under paragraph 2 of Schedule 2 to the 
Act as applied by paragraph 5 of Schedule 6 to the Act, within 6 weeks from 7th March 2024 
make an application to the High Court. 

Dated 7th March 2024 

JANE TRETHEWEY 
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, HOMES AND COMMUNITIES 

The Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury 

If you require any further information, please contact Emily Parsons-Jones at Emily.parsons-
jones@shropshire.gov.uk or 01743 255007 


